
2024 Greater Kansas City Regional Assembly 
Business Session Minutes 

October 12, 2024 
Lee’s Summit Christian Church 

 
The meeting was called to order at 1:10 pm by Peggy Chandler, Moderator Elect. 
 
Roll call of congregations by Rev. Bill Rose Heim.  30 of 62 (48%) of congregations were present.  
Definition of quorum is 25% or 17 of 62 congregations. 
 
Election of Officers and Seven Lay Representatives 
Peggy thanked Rev. Tammy Eaton and Rev. Tabetha Johnson for their tireless work on the Nominating 
Committee to present the following names to serve our Region. 
 

1. Motion from the September 23, 2024 Regional Board Meeting to elect these individuals: 
 

Moderator-Ms. Peggy Chandler (Lee’s Summit Christian Church) 
Treasurer-Ms. Kathy Harris (Fairview Christian Church) 2nd term 
Secretary-Rev. Jill Standley (Fairview Christian Church) 2nd term 
Past Moderator – Rev. Mary Lou Kegler (Swope Parkway United Christian Member) 2nd term 
Lay Representative – Ms. Anna Godsey (Hillcrest Christian Church) 1st term 
Lay Representative - Mr. Raymond McLanahan (Louisburg First Christian Church) 1st term 
Lay Representative – Ms. Elizabeth Hicks (Belton Christian Church) 1st term 
Lay Representative – Mr. Ron Lewis (Independence Boulevard Christian Church) 2nd term 
 
Motion passed, none opposed, no abstentions. 
 
 

2. Motion from the October 7, 2024 Regional Executive Committee Meeting to elect these individuals 
upon confirmation of their willingness to serve: 
 
Moderator-Elect – Rev. Andrew Beck (Hillside Christian Church) 1st-term 
Lay Representative – Mr. Richard Hughey (Hillcrest Christian Church) 1st term 
Lay Representative – Mr. Samuel Kimani (All Nations Breakthrough Community Church 1st term 
Lay Representative – Ms. LeAundra Boyice (WHOSOEVER Community of F.A.I.T.H.) 1st term 

Motion passed, none opposed, no abstentions. 

Those who were present from the newly elected Regional Board were Installed by Rev. Rose Heim and 
General Minister and President Rev. Terri Hord Owens shared a Commissioning Prayer during the 
Worship Service. 

The meeting adjourned following a video farewell from immediate past Moderator, John Steinmetz, who 
has moved out of the Region. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peggy Chandler, Moderator 


